New Vienna City Council Meeting
October1, 2024

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the council meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Caleb Puetz, and  TJ Kloser, Dave DuBois, Jake Lehman at 6:10. Absent- Kathy Engelken.
Puetz made the motion to approve the agenda for October 1, 2024, seconded by DuBois.
Kloser made the motion to approve the consent agenda which consisted of bills to be paid, financial reports, treasurer’s report, second by DuBois.
	Mayor Langel updates the council on the Recker Development, dirt work is starting this week.  Annexation for the Vorwald property is moving forward.
 RESOLUTION #10-2024 A RESOLUTION PRELIMINARILY APPROVING APPLICATION FOR VOLUNTARY ANNEXATION was approved on a motion from Puetz, second by Kloser. 
Craig Recker had presented the council with a request for funding for his development in the amount of $164,353.00. Discussion followed with council on funding, loans, repayment, city finances, timelines for this expense.
	Water and sewer report was given by Mike Neuhaus, Mike informed the council that he is looking into price quotes for well pump  that will need to be pulled next year and the water tank will need to be inspected inside and out as well as new water meter read system.
Catalyst Grant agreement for the renovation of the Kerper Building was reviewed by council. Motion from Puetz, second by Kloser to approve the signing of agreement and to move forward with the $100,000.00  grant award.
RESOLUTION #08-2024 A RESOLUTION TO APPOINT A REPRESENTATIVE AND ALTERNATE REPRESENTATIVE TO THE CLAYTON COUNTY E-911 SERVICE BOARD was approved on a motion from DuBois, second by Puetz.
Motion from Puetz , second by DuBois to approve the building permit extension to Todd Budden for another year.
	The mayor is still looking into the ROW purchase on the Jim Freking land. Mayor Langel has been trying to contact someone from the DOT regarding this entrance before we make any decisions.
RESOLUTION #09-2024 A RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE TRANSFER OF FUNDS was approved on a motion from Kloser, second by DuBois.
Mike Neuhaus had a quote of $1500.00 from  Lloyd Ament to remove tree from the creek. Jeke Lehman stated that the roof leaks on fire station and city hall have been repaired 
	Trick or Treat in New Vienna is  Sunday, October 27,2024 from 5:30 to 7Pm.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from DuBois,           second by  Kloser at 6:18 pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

